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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting of 

Ashmanhaugh Parish Council 

Held on the 6th November 2012 at 7.00pm

In the Preston Rooms

Present:

Councillor Mrs R Buxton – chair




Councillor G Saunders (part)




Councillor S Hewitt




Councillor N Coleman




Councillor H Buxton




Councillor G Hunt

Officer:

Mrs S Hunt – Clerk

In attendance:
3 Parishioners




Councillor N Dixon
1
APOLOGIES
None.
Mr G Saunders joined the meeting.
2
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Mrs R Buxton declared an interest in item 6.3.  
Mrs R Buxton, Mr G Saunders, Ms S Hewitt, Mr N Coleman, Mr H Buxton and Mr G Hunt declared an interest in the financial aspects of the Parish Council.  The Proper Officer issued each councilor with a dispensation until their re-election May 2015.

3
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
3.1 
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 3rd July 2012 were agreed as a true and correct record and signed.
4
PUBLIC SPEAKING

The meeting was adjourned:
4.1
Mr N Dixon reported that the community construction fund would offer a second round of applications closing March 2013 and a third closing September 2013.

The purchase of RAF Coltishall is protracted as there have been problems concerning the seperateion of utility services.  These are being addressed.

The work on the roundabout at Hoveton will start imminently.

4.2
No report had been received  from Norfolk Police Community Support Officer.  The meeting noted there had been one burglary and one attempted burglary in the village recently.  It is important that 
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parishioners are vigilant and take care.  The meeting was advised that there is an increased police presence and that the local CID were writing an article for submission to the newsletter.  It was stressed that the police are keen to know anything suspicious and Parishioners should feel confident in contacting them.  
4.3
There were no comments from the Parishioners present.
The meeting reconvened at 7.20pm.

5
MATTERS ARISING
5.1 Plaque – not yet up, defer to next meeting.  GARY SAUNDERS
5.2 Internal Audit – scheduled for 12th November.  Noted.
5.3 Energy meeting – held 18th September.

(i) Report From Meeting – This was a very worthwhile and interesting meeting.  Material was disseminated and a report published in the newsletter and in the Horning Reach.  The presenters were excellent and it was professionally presented.

(ii) Bulk Buying of oil through the RCC was a very popular topic and way of saving money on behalf of Parishioners.  It was proposed Geoff Hunt and seconded Gary Saunders that the Parish Council subscribe at a cost of £15.00 per year on behalf of households within the Parish.  AGREED unanimously.  CLERK to action.  Membership leaflets to be distributed – 74 needed.  RACHEL BUXTON
5.4 Parish Plan meeting.  This meeting had not been very well supported outside of the Council,  there was however enough interest to form a steering group.  RACHEL BUXTON will contact all those who have shown an interest and schedule a meeting for January.  The new steering group is to be formed and carry this forwards.  Further information to be submitted to newsletter.  RACHEL BUXTON.
5.5 Data Protection.  To be carried forwards to next meeting.  CLERK
5.6 Insurance review.  Documents now received by GEOFF HUNT.  Review to be presented to next meeting.  GEOFF HUNT.   To be put onto next Poor’s Allotment meeting Agenda.  CLERK.   

6.
CORRESPONDENCE.

6.1
North Norfolk District Council – Allocations Scheme – Formal Consultation Document.  Electronic copy available at http://www.northnorfolk.org/files/temp/ProposedAllocationsScheme.docx  Mr N Dixon was invited by the Chair to address the meeting.  Mr Dixon said that the Council may wish to offer feedback based on principles rather than based on the impact on the village alone.  To ensure that families from the village would have the opportunity to stay local.  RACHEL BUXTON to respond.
6.2
Highways Engineer changes noted.
6.3
MAGPAS – request for donation.  It was AGREED not to respond.   After further discussion it was AGREED unanimously that the Council is not in a position to respond to donation requests at present – all requests to be passed to HARRY BUXTON for review, and passing on to relevant organisations.
6.4
Norfolk Council Council Recycling Scheme – the Preston Rooms have been on the waiting list for a bottle bank for some time.  CLERK to look into the delay and offer Parish Council support

6.5
NALC annual report – is available on their website.  Noted.
6.6
4 x 4 response.  It was AGREED not to respond.  See 6.3 above.
7.
CLERKS EMPLOYMENT.

7.1
CilCA training commences on 29th November.  Noted.  
7.2
Clerks’ attendance at the Society of Local Council Clerks East of England Regional Conference on 14th November 2012.  Noted.
7.3
PAYE – the Council noted that there were not issues with the Council moving to ‘real time’ submissions and the current software would suffice.
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7.4
The Clerk explained to the meeting that the business of the Council was conducted on a personal, family computer.  As such it did not have the protection that a computer owned by the Council would have.  It was AGREED to investigate an external hard drive back up system and report to next meeting.  CLERK 

8.
FINANCIAL MATTERS.  
8.1
It was PROPOSED to increase the precept by £100 to £3,000.  AGREED Geoff Hunt, Harry Buxton, Noel Coleman, Sarah Hewitt.  OPPOSED Ivan Sharpe and Gary Saunders who felt it should be raised by £200 to £3,100.  PASSED as an increase to £3,000 form completed and signed.  CLERK.
8.2
Receipts:

Precept




£1450.00 

8.3
Payments:

Norfolk alc – insurance adj

£1.92





Mrs S Rendle – Sept/Oct salary

£233.31





Mr N Sharpe – newsletter printing
£40.37





H B Farming – grass cutting

£180.00





Mrs S Rendle – expenses

£20.32



Payments AGREED unanimously.

8.4
The reconciliation was agreed and signed.
9.
PLANNING MATTERS

None received since 4th September meeting.

10
REPORTS and INFORMATION ON MEETINGS AND TRAINING EVENTS 


10.1
Preston Room Management Association report – Harry Buxton.  There have been a couple of meetings.  The Preston Rooms Association is involved in the Parish Plan Committee.

10.2
The ‘Safer Neighbourhood Action Plan’  (SNAP) group report – Sarah Hewitt.  Targets are to be conveyed to Newsletter.  Concern over the burglaries to be taken to the next SNAP meeting.

10.3
Wi Spire – Harry Buxton.  The PCC has agreed to take this forwards.  The forms are signed and the next stage is a consultation.  There will be a poster on the Porch of the Church and also on the gate – there will be 28 days to respond.
Matters for  the next agenda – Ashmanhaugh was named as Runner Up in hte Pride of Norfolk Award small village 

Competition – Many thanks to Geoff Hunt and Sarah Hewitt who met with the judges.

The meeting closed at 8.15pm

The Next Parish Council Meeting
Will be held  in the Preston Room, School Road, Ashmanhaugh on:-

Tuesday 8th January 2013 at 7.00pm
Signed:









Dated:
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Mrs Sarah Hunt – Clerk to Ashmanhaugh Parish Council
Weavers Edge, Chequers Street, East Ruston, Norfolk.  NR12 9LR

Telephone :-  01692 580859                                                                                                                                         email:-  sbmr@hotmail.com
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